
TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

DATE: 

LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE 
JAMES J. DONELON 

COMMISSIONER 

BULLETIN 2018-02-R 
(RESCINDED) 

ALL RISK BEARING ENTITIES AND INSURERS 

JAMES J. DONELON, COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE 

LICENSING CONTACTS UPDATE PURSUANT TO REPEAL OF LIFE 
POLICY SEARCH LAW UNDER LA. R.S. 22:2261 (RESCISSION OF 
BULLETIN 2018-02) 

OCTOBER 19, 2023 

All risk bearing entities and insurers in this state are hereby notified that Bulletin 

2018-02, concerning licensing contact updates pursuant to the repeal of the life policy 

search law under La. R.S. 22:2261, originally issued on January 19, 2018, and revised, 

in part, and reissued on August 9, 2021, is rescinded. 

Bulletin 2018-02 was originally issued to inform risk-bearing entities of their 

obligation to maintain and annually certify the accuracy of mandated contacts for that 

entity per Act 10 of 2018. In November 2021, Regulation 117 was issued which clarified 

certifications occur by March 1 annually. As Regulation 117 establishes the same 

guidance as Bulletin 2018-02, Bulletin 2018-02 is no longer needed. The rescission is 

effective immediately and supersedes all guidance previously provided in Bulletin 2018- 

02. 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana this 19th day of October 2023. 
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